Monthly Meeting Minutes 
1st Precinct Community Council
Nov. 19, 2013 6:30 PM

Previous meeting minutes not read
Anthony Notaro, 1st Precinct Community Council President, called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.
Commanding Officer Captain Brendan Timoney Report:  
Year over year for the 28 day period, there was an Overall 13.2% decrease in crime, which equates to 6 crimes below average.  There was one robbery during Halloween.  
Felony assaults had no change, with both periods having 4.
There were no major issues with Grand larcenies and no cars stolen for the period.  Unattended property and fraud remain the most prevalent problems.  NYPD is encouraging citizens to shred documents to decrease the number of identity theft incidents. 
Questions were posed by attendees. 
CO Timoney introduced PO Jimmy Rudolf of Transit District 2. 
PO Rudolf reported an increase in Grand larcenies, up 6 crimes from the same period last year.  Electronics comprised the majority of grand larcenies.  
The next meeting will be held Thursday, Dec 5th at 6:30 pm. 
Adjourned at 7:10 pm. 

